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PART 8 NOTIFICATION – Floodlighting Provision Donore Harriers Athletic Track. 

FOR NOTING 

Dublin City Council has developed proposals for the installation of floodlighting for Donore 

Harriers Athletics Track in Liffey Valley Park, Chapelizod. It is our intention to lodge Part 8 

proposals in the coming weeks and therefore notify the Area Committee of this now. The 

purpose of the proposed flood lighting is to upgrade the existing sports facilities to ensure 

the availability of, and equal access to sporting facilities for local populations. This proposal 

also represents a significant investment by Sports Capital Grants and Dublin City Council. 

Parks, Biodiversity and Landscape Services propose to install 5 number new floodlight 

columns with 2/3 no. LED fittings depending on the location of each column at the existing 

running track at Donore Harriers Athletic Club, Liffey Valley Park. 

 



The development provides an adequate amount of light while balancing safety, amenity and 

environmental considerations. The lighting will enhance the level of lighting on the track and 

will make it safe for training in winter evenings and provide the correct level of illumination for 

athletics training to be conducted. The operating hours for the floodlights will be dusk to 

10pm. Both an Appropriate Assessment Screening and an Environmental Impact 

Assessment Screening have been carried out and concluded that due to the nature, scale 

and location of the proposal that no significant effects are likely and so no EIA, EIAR or AA is 

required. 

The committee is requested only to Note this proposal. 

Leslie Moore 

City Parks Superintendent 


